
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
STONEY RIDGE WILL OPEN ON MAY 1, 2020 

 
 

Governor Greg Abbott’s Executive Order GA 14, dated March 31, 2020 is scheduled to expire on 
April 30, 2020.  The Childress City Council voted on April 20, 2020 to follow State guidelines as it relates 
to Golf Courses.  Moreover, Governor Abbott’s Executive Order GA 18, dated April 27, 2020 has 
effectively “reopened Golf operations.”  Accordingly, Stoney Ridge Golf Course will open for play on 
May 1, 2020 at 8:00 am.  Below are the current guidelines that will be followed: 

 
Current Guidelines:   

 Stoney Ridge will be open to MEMBERS ONLY until further notice. No exceptions. 

 Groups of 4 / 1 person per cart - unless with a family member. 

 Tee times will be required.  15 minute increments. 
 
To our Golf Course Members:  

 If you have prepaid for the Course Membership, it will automatically be extended to 
account for all the weeks that we are closed.   

 If you have not prepaid and intend to pay for a membership once restrictions are lifted, 
we will prorate your membership fees to include only the months we are open for the 
current season.   

 If you have any questions, please contact Scott Veld, Course Superintendent, for further 
details.  You can email him at:  stoneyridge71@gmail.com   

 
To Members of the Country Club:  

 The City will negotiate directly with the Country Club.  If you have any questions, please 
direct your questions to the Country Club.   

 
Governor Abbott’s Executive Order GA 18 shall remain in effect and in full force until May 15, 

2020.  As we receive updates from Governor Abbott, his Strike Force, the White House Coronavirus Task 
Force, and the CDC, we will use their guidance to determine further decisions for Stoney Ridge Golf 
Course operations.   
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